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On Tuesday, February 13, 2024, at approximately 1:18pm the Oneida County Sheriff’s Office responded to a 

call of a UTV accident at a private property off of Forest Lane in the Town of Newbold.  The caller stated that 

the operator had stuck a tree and did not have a pulse, and was not breathing.  The caller also stated that the 

operator was blue in color. 

 

Upon arrival at the scene of the accident it was determined that the operator was deceased.  The accident is 

still under investigation. 

 

The Oneida County Sheriff’s Office was assisted at the scene by the Oneida County Medical Examiners 

Office. 

 

Any questions from the press can be directed to Captain Tyler Young (715)361-5100. 

 

 

**END** 


